HCC 2014 AGM SCRIPT
Welcome to Howgate Community Council’s 2014 AGM

1. Apologies
We have received apologies from Ian Quigley and Kirsten Young. Are there any other apologies that I am not aware of?
2. Minutes of 2013 AGM and matters arising

You have a copy of the minutes of last year, I know not all of you will have been here last year, but I could be grateful if those of you who were could quickly review the minutes and provide any comments.

Could I have one of the members who was here last year to approve and to second?
Now to matters arising:
There has been no correspondence received this month. Do any of the committee members have any matter arising this month?
3. Community Policing Report 

I would like to ask PC Helen Mason to provide her regular monthly update.  
I would like to take the opportunity to thank both Helen and PC Kenny Eccles who have been regular attendees at our CC meetings over the last 12 months.  We really appreciate their attendance and input.
4. Chairman’s Report (Colin Bennett)
This is my 1st Chairman’s report and I believe HCC has experienced another busy year.  We continue focus our efforts on key areas that impact the local community and, in my opinion, have conducted ourselves professionally and effectively at all times.
I would like to thank the committee, Adrian, Graham, Kirsten, Bruce, Ian and Karen for their contribution and assistance over the last year.

We have continued to benefit from Cllr Derek Rosie participating in our HCC meetings. This arrangement helps to ensure more efficient communications with the Council and I hope this will continue. 

The CC met 8 times during 2013/14 and was quorate at each meeting.

It is fair to say that our last 12 months has been dominated, even more than usual, by 3 issues:

· Planning
· Coal mining, and
· Wind farms.

We continue to raise the community’s concern regarding traffic speeding through the area in particular Loanstone and Howgate and this has resulted in the traffic police undertaking regular speeding spot checks in the area. We will continue to work with Helen and the local Police to pursue further measures and are currently investigating the ability to change the limit through Loanstone to 30 mph given the issues experienced in this village.

We were recently contacted by a local resident regarding a desire to see a plaque or memorial installed at Howgate Village Hall to commemorate those local residents who lost their lives in World War I and II. We are currently working with the Howgate Village Hall Association and Midlothian Council to progress this request further.

Planning
On planning, we continue to be kept busy with the usual mix of applications for new houses across our district. HCC approach is to consider each application independently focussing on two key areas:

1. Does the proposed application comply with planning policy and the Local Plan, and 
2. Seeking feedback from local residents on their views on the application.

The committee have spent time with the Planning Department and Midlothian Council to understand the role of the committee in the planning process including our rights and responsibilities; in particular to ensure the committee is fully aware of any application made within our district and to ensure the committee and local residents views are heard in the process. 

A new Midlothian Local Development Plan is being prepared to provide an updated development strategy and planning policy framework to guide growth and investment across Midlothian to 2024. The main issues report was released for public consultation from May through to end August last year and in August 2013 HCC submitted representations on a number of the key issues, focussing on Tourist Accommodation, Renewable Energy, Minerals and Low Density Housing. The expectation is that he Council will consider the responses received and prepare a Proposed Midlothian Local Development Plan and Action Programme, probably over the coming months.
We have also recently been working with Midlothian Council and SEPA to understand the current state of affairs regarding the on-going SEPA investigation of the recent landfill operations adjacent to the Milkhall area. The committee will continue to assist local residents in understanding the implications of this investigation and ensuring that direct communication from the council and SEPA is maintained.
Coal Mines
As background, in June 2012 HCC held an initial meeting with Scottish Coal regarding its proposals for an open cast coal mine at Cauldhall. Public exhibitions were held in this hall shortly thereafter.
As everyone will be aware, Scottish Coal entered liquidation in 2013 and the Caudhall application was acquired by Hargreaves plc as part of an acquisition of several assets of Scottish Coal. The application was subsequently submitted by Hargreaves with HCC submitting its objection to the application based on the development being out with the current local development plan and the concerns raised by local residents in relation to the impact on the local community.

In November 2013 outline permission has been granted for the Cauldhall development subject to conditions being agreed. Since outline permission was granted HCC has worked with Midlothian Council and local residents and community groups to lobby for amendments to the Schedule of Conditions and the Section 75 Agreement raising with Midlothian Council in January 2014 a clear statement of concerns raised by residents and possible solutions that could be incorporated in these documents. 

The council’s last correspondence on this matter was in January 2014 when Hargreaves confirmed it is currently undertaking an internal review of the site and proposed scheme. 
On a related matter, part of the outline permission is an obligation on Hargreaves to set up a community benefit fund. HCC met with Hargreaves in January 2014 to ensure, should the proposed scheme go ahead, that the local community is represented both in terms of the set up and operation of the Fund and the award of funds is focussed on those communities directly impacted by the coal mine.
Wind Turbines
Two applications have been considered by the committee over the past 12 months. 

The committee liaised closely with Midlothian Council over several months regarding the Loanstone single wind turbine application. Initially raising concerns in relation to the original application not being called in by the local councillors given the application was outwith the Local Plan and the significant level of objections from local residents.  For these reasons HCC objected to the application and the amended application, which was called in by the councillors on resubmission in early 2014, and subsequently approved.
Many people will remember the original Mount Lothian Wind Farm application submitted on 24 January 2013 to which the committee raised its objection in March 2013 based on strong local opposition from residents and the fact the proposal would represent a significant departure from local and national planning policies. 

The application was withdrawn in May 2013 and resubmitted in January 2014. In March 2014 the committee raised its objection to the resubmitted application based on the same issues raised in our original objection.

The committee has also lobbied Midlothian Council to recognise the application as a resubmission rather than a new application and therefore transfer across the 1,000 plus objections made on the original application dated January 2013. Midlothian Council has declined to do so.

We understand that a pre-determination meeting, originally scheduled for May 2014, has been postponed until September 2014 and determination by Council is expected in October 2014. 

5. Treasurer’s Report (Graham Young)

Graham, I would be grateful if you take us through the accounts.
6. Election of new Community Council Members
I am delighted that all of the current members have agreed to remain members going forward and in particular that Adrian has agreed to continue as Secretary and Graham as Treasurer. 
To ensure our sustainability going forward and specifically to ensure that we have a quorum at each of our meetings I would welcome any further volunteers to join the council. These must be people who live within our community and ideally we would like to have a geographical spread.  Prior experience is not a requirement, just an active interest in making a difference to the community.
Is there anyone in attendance this evening that would like to volunteer? 

Please feel free to speak to myself or any of the members of the council if you would like to understand the role and commitments further.
7. AOCB

Do we have any items of AOB?

8. Date of next meeting – 
a. Next AGM – 21st May 2015 at 7.30pm

b. Next meeting – 29th June 2014 at 7.30pm

9. Guest Speaker: Kenneth Lawrie, Chief Executive Midlothian Council.
Any finally, I would like to introduce Kenneth Lawrie. Chief Executive of Midlothian Council. Kenneth has kindly joined us this evening to talk about the challenges facing local government in Midlothian.
Kenneth as Chief Executive is responsible for the effective operation of Midlothian Council and its business. Kenneth's priority is to ensure the Council delivers high quality and efficient services to the people and communities of Midlothian.

Kenneth joined Midlothian Council in September 2009. Previously he held the position of Head of Business Improvement at Scottish Borders Council.

He was educated at St Andrews and Strathclyde Universities and holds an MBA and MA in Economics. He has also held senior positions with Dartford Borough Council.
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